Gilbert Rioux

July 16, 2016

The Honourable Glenn Thibeault
Minister of Encrgy

4" Floor, Hearst Block

900 Bay Street

Toronto, Ontario M7A 2E|

Constituency Office
Unit 4B, 555 Barrydowne Road
Sudbury, Ontario P3A 3T4

Email: gthibeault.mpp.co@liberal.ola.org
Dear Mr. Thibeault:
Re: Hydro One

I am a long-time resident of Ontario and a Hydro One customer. I have serious concerns about the rising
rates Hydro One is charging its customers and everyone I speak with shares my views.

Hydro rates across this Province are not the same. Many people do not know this. The Government of
Ontario is also forcing Hydro One customers to pay an unequal share of the province’s debt. Most people
do not know this cither.

Hydro One is mismanaged and is fraught with corruption. Its practices are self-serving. Years of
overspending and botched energy projects are being passed-off on current Hydro One customers who
have no alternative but to deal with Hydro One. It has a monopoly over an essential service. The
Government of Ontario sold part of the company and used the proceeds to fund infrastructure in Toronto
whose residents are not even Hydro One customers. The Provincial Government’s hands are dirty.

Hydro One customers will not put up with this any longer. It's time for serious change and I intend to do
something about it.

Rates Not In Line With Other Provinces, Uneven Across Ontario

I have reviewed hydro invoices from Quebec and from Nova Scotia and compared the rates of those
provinces to those of Hydro One. Hydro One customers pay 3.5 times the rates charged in Quebec for the
same services, further, Quebec residents pay the same rates regardless of where they live. There is no
surcharge for rural customers, no delivery charges. Not so in Ontario where rural users are charged a
premium. Hydro One customers pay 2 times the rates charged in Nova Scotia, and I understand that
Manitoba Hydro customers pay less still.  How can the Government of Ontario justify forcing prices on
its residents that so far exceed those of neighboring provinces?

We all pay the same taxes, we should all receive the same services. Since Hydro One customers are
paying an unfair share of Provincial Government spending, every Hydro One customer should receive a
percentage-based tax credit to offset these costs. Stop this lunacy of giving vouchers to low income
earners and those who succeed in hiding their income. Your practices are unfair and encourage fraud.
Every Hydro One customer is entitled to a rebate or tax credit.














